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Shepparton & District Car Club Inc 

P.O. Box 804, Shepparton 3632 
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www.sheppartondistrictcarclub.com.au 
 

Club Contacts 

 
President:  Charlie Brown 
  Phone AH 03 5825 3133 
  Mobile 0419 503 994 
   Email 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
  Jim Hepworth 
  Phone AH 03 58251023 
  Mobile 0438344512 
  Email: home@hepworthandco.com.au 
 
Special Events Organizer: 
  Ray Manson 
  Phone BH 03 5831 2866 
  Mobile 0411 245 579 
  Email 
 
Junior Development: 
  Darryn King 
  Phone  AH 0358210436 
  Mobile 0412969063 
  Email: darrynking@mcmedia.com.au 
 
Newsletter Contributions: 
  Andrew Russell 
  Phone AH 03 58253379 
  Mobile 0407438793 
  Email ardesign03@bigpond.com 
 
 

Notice of Meeting: 
When: Monday, March 7th 2016           
Where: Terminus Hotel 
Time: 7.30 pm 

Presidents Report 
 
SEE YOU ALL MONDAY NIGHT, 7th  

March @ 7.30 TERMINUS HOTEL OR 

EARLIER FOR TEA 

 

KHANACROSS 

 

Our next event will be at Mooroopna on 

Sunday, March 6th - read the sub-regs for the 

start times.  

 

Just to let everyone know, all tracks have been 

touched up thanks to Kiwi James and Cleave 

Bros for grader hire.   

 

WORKING BEE 

 

Don't forget Saturday, March 5th between 9 am 

and 12 noon.  We would like to see many 

hands on deck.  Jobs to be done include tyre 

barriers around some trees; mark tracks; bindii 

(bring some gloves); whippersnipping and 

slashing.  This will be a quick clean up ready 

for some very fast action on Sunday.   

 

FIRST AID COURSE 

 

With the cars going quicker these days, our 

Level 2 First Aid has run out with most 

members.  I would highly recommend that you 

think about updating your Level 2 First Aid.  I 

have chased down the first aid course fees and 

will discuss this at the next club meeting.  We 

need 10+ people for the course and it will take 

a day for the course.  Just remember, if you 

have an accident in the car, the first person on 

the scene will be one of our members.  I 

suggest you all seriously consider doing the 

course.   

 

 

 

 



DECA 

 

27 drivers; new cars; new drivers – what a 

fantastic opening event for the year with close 

racing in most classes.   

 

COMPETITION REPORT 

 

A Class:  Glen Scholz in his little MR2 took 

out this class. 

 

B Class:  Brandan Espagne in his gleaming 

BMW won the day in front of Darryn King by 

about three car lengths.   

 

C Class:  Justin Aylett after the first run had a 

suspension change and returned and took out C 

Class in front of Jamie Hinz in a borrowed car 

that he drove like he stole it with Charlie one 

second later in third.  That's the last time Jamie 

drives Charlie's car! 

 

D Class:  There were a number of racers in this 

class with Peter Short down from Deni taking 

overall honours.  Two seconds later was 

Russell Hall with Max Thompson a car length 

behind Russell.  Also in this class we had two 

MX5 going head to head with James Cowan 

getting an early break on Al.  But in the end, 

Al drove the wheels off his car to win by three 

car lengths over James for the day.   

 

E Class:  New cars; new drivers with Richard 

Hay first, Gerard Bruiner second and Gary 

Nickson in his brand new 180 SX third with 

about a 2 second difference between first and 

third.   

 

W Class:  Andrew Russell in his Subaru took 

out the win and the day but very close behind 

was Hagan. 

 

In the special class, Darryn Bohm brought out 

his twin powered (that means a motor in the 

front and back) Corolla went quite smart for 

the day.        

 

 

 

J Racers:  Josh Bohm continued along in Junior 

class with Brianny Nickson driving a brand 

new car for the first time with some very 

respectable times.  Liam Rasmussen came in 

third in the Corolla.  Take note:  Can Liam be 

the surprise packet of the year as he will 

improve month after month. 

 

THE WHISPER 

 

The Whisper has it that a car was circulating 

at lunch time at DECA and he took out a 

bollard.  This was all unofficial but I think 10 

points will be taken off his time at his next 

meeting.   

 

The MX drivers at DECA at the end of the 

day shook hands and want a return bout at 

our mid-year meeting.   

 

 

 

 
See you at the meeting, 

          Charlie Brown 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SDCC thanks its sponsors 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                      

Sleeth Tyres Mooroopna    

9 Mill Street, Mooroopna, 
VIC 3629  

ph: (03) 5825 3773     
fax: (03) 5825 3773 
sleeth.tyres@bigpond.com 
 

 

Mechanical Repairs, RWC, 

Air-Conditioning All Work 

Guaranteed 

Motor Engineers & Repairers - 

Shepparton, VIC  

9 Naomi St, Shepparton VIC 

 

 

JOHNSONS PERFORMANCE 

CENTRE PTY LTD 

27 Lipton Drive Thomastown 

VIC 3074 

(03) 9469 2566 

 

 

 
 

95 Wyndham Street, Shepparton 
 

ph: (03) 5821 1441   
fax: (03) 5822 1401 

 
http://www.autobarn.com.au 

 

 


